Draft Appropriations Bill

8/18/14

Folks, 

Very good information for the National Fish Hatchery System - so long as the Service's Directorate adheres to the language in the FY 2015 appropriation legislation! 

Also - the propose H.R. 5026 Fish Hatchery Protection Act can be found at: https://beta.congress.gov/bill/113th-congress/house-bill/5026?q=%7B%22search%22%3A%5B%22hr+5026%22%5D%7D 

. Rick Nehrling 

==============================================================

Hello, 

I have some great news from the Senate side of things: 

The Senate Appropriations Committee's Interior and Environment Subcommittee released a draft appropriations bill and report for Fiscal Year 2015 funding for the Department of the Interior. Senator Johnson requested that language be included indicating that the Fish and Wildlife Service should maintain the fisheries archives collection at its current location at D.C. Booth. Chairman Reed and Ranking Member Murkowski have honored his request, and the report accompanying the draft bill includes the following language: 

National Fish Hatchery System Operations. - $48,617,000 is recommended for the national fish hatchery system operations, an increase of $2,089,000 above the fiscal year 2014 enacted level. None of the funds may be used to terminate operation or to close any facility. It is recommended that the fisheries archives, including the National Fishery Artifacts and Records Center and the Collection Management Facility, be maintained in its current location. The language is on page 12 of the draft report: www.appropriations.senate.gov/news/fy15-interior-subcommittee-bill-draft-report 

This sends a very strong message to the Fish and Wildlife Service about congressional intent to keep the archives at D.C. Booth in Spearfish. 

This, along with the House's Appropriation Bill and the proposed H.R. 5026 Fish Hatchery Protection Act, reaffirms that this is a nonpartisan issue and that Congress is against the closure of hatcheries. They also approve increases in funding to the USFWS to keep hatcheries open and functioning. We hope that USFWS leadership adheres to the stipulations and intents set by Congress. 

A big thank you goes out to the entire South Dakota delegation (Johnson, Thune, Noem) who have been extremely supportive of the D.C. Booth Historic National Fish Hatchery and Archives during this time of uncertainty. 
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